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RECREATION CENTER OF SUN CITY, INC. 

Club Organization Committee 

November 8, 2023 
 

Chair Steve Collins called the meeting to order at 10:00am in the Lakeview Center Boardroom 
 

Present:  Chair Steve Collins, Co-Chair Jean Totten, COCs Anita Borski, Dennis Stokely, Linda 

Johnson, Mike Wendel, Alan Ruda, Connie Sherman, Terry Watts 
 

RCSC Staff:  General Manager Matthew D’Luzansky, Chartered Clubs Supervisor Angella Willette 
 

Guests:  Board Candidate Connie Jo Richtmyre, Cardholders Teena Cunningham, Debbie Paddock, 

Teresa Hauking, Sharon Antikainen, Deb Bates, Susan Brooks, Carla Rose White 

 

Approval of Prior Meeting Summary:  The October 11, 2023 Meeting Summary was approved as 

presented. 

 

Report Angella Willette, Chartered Club Supervisor:  Distributed to the Committee for review. 

 

• Invitations to participate in Discover Sun City AZ will be sent out to club presidents on 

November 15, 2023. Inviting them to RSVP to the Chartered Club office if they would like to 

participate. RSVPs are due to the club office no later than December 15, 2023.  

 

• Events and Entertainment Department are collecting donations from clubs for the Holiday 

Celebration on December 8, 2023. Donations are due to the Event and Entertainment office at 

Sundial by November 20, 2023. Monies collected from the raffle benefit the Sun City 

Foundation.  

 

• Art and Craft Clubs are preparing for the Fall Arts and Crafts Festival to be held at Sundial 

Center on November 24-25, 2023.  

 

• The ordered 1099 forms were received. These will be used by clubs that have independent 

contractors for the 2023 tax season.  

 

• October club attendance is due by November 10, 2023. Over half of the clubs have already 

submitted.  

 

• Club rosters have been validated and responses returned to the club presidents. 

 

Old Business: None 
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New Business: Club members from Fairway Ceramics attended the meeting for election issues. 

Club members from Sundial Crafts attended the meeting and requested COC's attend their 

Annual Membership Meeting on November 13, 2023. A Conduct Report will be discussed at 

the next meeting. 

 

Announcements: Discussed issues for Publicity and Communications. Co-Chair Totten 

suggested emailing her all suggestions. 

 

Next Meeting: December 11, 2023, at 10:00 am in the Lakeview Board Room. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

 

Linda Johnson, Secretary 

 


